Lake Murray Tennis Club Board Meeting 6/20/24 @1:00 PM

Present: Frank Riolo, Chet Snyder, Kathy Culver, Holly Fields, Lynne Carry, Jamie Lawson, Denise Stefanson

Management: Kathy and Dan Emmerson

Frank called the meeting to order and the minutes were approved from last month.

Kathy, our treasurer, reported that there has been a significant improvement with dues being paid on time due to our new system using Court Reserve, which restricts people from reserving courts unless dues have been paid. This allowed Kathy to move \$50,000 into our savings account which accrues more interest. That in turn has caused a rise in guest passes (\$10). Lessons from our Pros has risen also.

Jamie reported we have 2 new members. Our current roster:

225 Single150 Family34 Juniors

Lynne gave an update on our current leagues, with 2 summer leagues in operation as follows:

Scott Rath has organized a 65+ 8.0 team with a July start.

Abe Davolos has put together a 40+. 7.0 mixed doubles team.

Also, kudos to Steve Thom whose team of 10 and under is going to sectionals in Irvine!

Chet stated that he and Dan have met with the Corey who resurfaced our courts a few years ago. They are considering options for repairs on courts 7 and 8.

Management reported the following:

Court 8 needs a new net.

All our drinking fountains have been repaired.

Pablo, our gardener, spent extra time cleaning out our cul-de-sac.

The asphalt is breaking apart in the parking lot.

We need 10 new chairs to replace old, worn out ones. A motion was made and approved by the board.

The carpet has now been cleaned in the clubhouse.

Our flagpole needs new rope.

Meeting was adjourned at 1:40 PM.